May 19, 2003

MEMORANDUM FOR:
Peter Taylor, Associate Professor, Curriculum & Instruction Dept. 



Critical & Creative Thinking Program Faculty

FROM:
Jonathan M. Chu, Interim Dean

SUBJECT:
Response to AQUAD
The Program in Critical and Creative Thinking is to be congratulated for the findings of the AQUAD Review Committee.  It has labored under some severe constraints and produced a high quality and innovative program on a shoestring.  It has seen its academic home shifted frequently and its faculty reduced.  The AQUAD Review Committee recommends that the program be augmented by additional faculty and the current core faculty submit a series of priorities for consideration.  It asks for the restoration of a second full-time faculty member, a dedicated graduate assistant and a course load reduction for Professor Taylor.

First, let me deal with the last two requests.  In an era of extremely straitened resources the award of a dedicated graduate assistant and a course load reduction for Professor Taylor is impossible.  It creates an iniquitous precedent that would privilege CCT far beyond its proportionate share of the workload in the College generally, and the Department of Curriculum and Instruction especially.  It would mean that CCT which has less than 3% of the graduates of the department (6 of 160) would have 40% of the assistantship resources projected for next year.  Furthermore, I am uncomfortable with using a graduate assistant to prepare Program funding proposals, annual reports and reviews.  These are more properly clerical functions that in light of current staffing resources must, as they do for other small programs in the GCE, be the primary responsibility of faculty.  Indeed, given expected levels of funding, the current level of clerical staffing in the College may be untenable and so even diverting clerical resources is untenable.  Second, while I am sympathetic to the needs of a program that depends so much upon a single fulltime faculty member, Professor Taylor, his service and teaching obligations are comparable to other members of the GCE faculty.  To award Professor Taylor a CLR privileges the program as opposed to the many other small programs in Counseling and School Psychology which require extensive responsibilities for placing and supervising practica and internships.  The onsite supervision of practica by members of the Teacher Preparation program places a similar burden not borne by the members of CCT.  Professor Taylor may buy out a course load reduction if he can procure external funding, but he cannot do so with the expectation that Dean Goodchild will use it to sustain classes in CCT (NB:  Two CCT classes this Spring probably should have been cancelled because of under-enrollment, but were not because of the pendancy of the CCT review).

Unfortunately, despite the recommendations of the AQUAD, the priorities of the College must focus upon its primary mission: the preparation of teachers.  With a projected need for 2.4 million teachers in the next decade, the College’s first priority is to hire the tenure-line faculty to provide the highest quality education for teacher candidates if we are to serve the urban mission.  If there is a second priority, it must be to rectify the extraordinary burden that has been placed upon the Department Leadership in Education (Leadership in Urban Schools/Higher Education Administration) which, if it has not suffered the same proportionate faculty loss, has still had to assume a faculty/student ratio greater than CCT (and one more onerous because of the responsibilities of theses supervision).  While CCT has suggested a number of areas where it might go in supporting teacher preparation, a more direct reallocation of resources to specific courses and not to an extension or expansion of the program would go far further to integrating current faculty into teacher preparation more quickly.  The College simply will be unable to fulfill its core mission if it diverts current resources to CCT.  Indeed, given the budget situation, there is some question as to whether it can retain its current faculty staffing at expected levels of state funding.

Finally, I note that two-thirds of the Core Faculty submitting the rejoinder to the AQUAD Report are from Liberal Arts and that the rejoinder suggests the possibilities of providing discipline-based courses in the sciences.  This would seem to argue for a different institutional home where the program could be located in an environment where support and programmatic interest would be more consistent and forthcoming.  Given recent developments within GCE, CLA, CSM and the new state certification regulations, it would, in fact, make more sense to move any future CCT science content courses outside the GCE (the state mandates that content courses taught in a college of education must be taught by an instructor with at least a masters degree in the discipline; there is no comparable rule for courses taught in traditional arts and science colleges).

Without question CCT has produced a high quality program, but the simple, inescapable fact is that in a period of contraction, GCE cannot support the additional burden of 0.5 position hitherto provided out of the Provost’s office. 

cc:
Paul Fonteyn, Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs & Provost


Emily McDermott, Dean of Graduate Studies
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